



Office of Admissions 212.431.2888

December, 1995

Laura Tull 2730 Wisconsin Avenue NW Apt #44 Washington, DC 20007

Dear Laura,

I am writing to invite you to apply to New York Law School. Your name was obtained from a Law Services Candidate Referral Search based on your strong academic profile. I'd like to ask you to consider submitting an application to New York Law School. I believe that New York Law School could offer you many exciting and challenging opportunities which would enhance both your educational and professional experiences in the legal field.

I want to take this opportunity to offer you a special incentive. In recognition of your talents, I have enclosed a *New York Law School Application Fee Waiver*. With this waiver, the Admission Committee at New York Law will review your application without the traditionally required \$50.00 application fee. I know that we have already made arrangements for you to receive a copy of our Admissions Bulletin and application form. In the event that you have misplaced your copy of the application, feel free to give us a call at *212.431.2888*, and we can make arrangements for an additional copy to be mailed to you immediately.

As you contemplate applying for admission to law school, we realize that you may have questions about the opportunities that exist at New York Law School. Located in the heart of New York City's TriBeCa area, near the city's civic center, New York Law School offers the wealth of resources associated with its prime location: well qualified faculty, access to the courts, and an array of financial, government sector, business and other legal employment opportunities. New York Law School's curriculum stresses, in addition to coverage of doctrine and theory, what may be termed *lawyer-centered education*, education that includes the study of legal problems from the perspective of the practicing attorney. We strive to train better lawyers as they enter the profession and to insure that these lawyers will have the practical, theoretical, and doctrinal knowledge necessary to flourish in the twenty-first century. We also engage in efforts to improve the legal profession.

And finally, I invite you to visit New York Law School and talk to members of the New York Law School community. Information Sessions are scheduled throughout the year on different days of the week for your convenience. Please refer to the Admissions Bulletin, page 36, for the exact dates and times. At these sessions you will have the opportunity to meet with admissions professionals, faculty, staff and students to discuss the application process and the educational and professional opportunities that are available here.

The Admissions staff are available to assist you in any way as you start the process. Please do not hesitate to contact our office if you have any further questions about New York Law School or your decision to apply to law school. We look forward to hearing from you, and wish you luck as you embark upon your legal career.

Sincerely,

Robert Dusterberg

Assistant Director of Admissions

Robert Dusterbug



The New York Law School 57 Worth Street, New York, New York 10013-2960

Office of Admissions Telephone: 212.431.2888

April 2, 1993

Ms. Laura Tull 100 Gothard Road Lutherville, MD 21093

Dear Ms. Tull:

I am most pleased to inform you that the Admissions Committee has just approved your application for fall 1993 enrollment at The New York Law School in the Day Division. Congratulations! The Committee's decision clearly reflects the strengths you conveyed in your application materials.

In choosing its entering class, The New York Law School uses a selection process motivated by a desire to bring together individuals who show exceptional promise and who represent a wide range of experiences and backgrounds. By inviting you to join us, we recognize that you have demonstrated a readiness to benefit from the professional school curriculum that the faculty has developed.

Since the law school you choose to attend is an important element in preparing for your future career, I hope that in making your decision you will explore thoroughly the nature of the J.D. program at The New York Law School. By its design, content, and execution the program focuses compellingly on the full range of legal issues and methods for analyzing and addressing them. This is accomplished in a context that draws upon the many advantages that flow from the opportunity to consider these matters in this vibrant urban setting.

Please use the enclosed Notice of Intention to respond to this offer of admission. We will be pleased to hear from you as soon as you have made your decision, keeping in mind that your response must be postmarked by April 16, 1993. A nonrefundable tuition deposit of \$500 must accompany the Notice of Intention to reserve your place in the fall class.

In closing, let me reiterate our good wishes and appreciation for your interest in The New York Law School. We look forward to the opportunity to welcome you as a member of our next entering class.

Sincerely,

Peter C. Storandt

Director

Enclosures: Reply form, envelope

Ketur. & 1



## LOYOLA LAW SCHOOL

March 13, 1995

Ms Laura A Tull 2730 Wisconsin Ave NW 44 Washington DC 20007

Dear Ms Tull:

Your application for admission and supporting documents have been reviewed by the Admissions Committee. In light of the highly competitive applicant pool this year, we are at present unable to offer you admission to Loyola Law School. The Admissions Committee, however, was impressed with your admissions file and has placed your name on the waiting list.

I regret that we must place you in this uncertain position. We do not rank the waiting list and appreciate your patience during this process. You will be notified of any change in your status as soon as possible, however most notifications are made during the summer.

If you wish to remain in active consideration, please return the enclosed form by April 3, 1995. If you accept admission elsewhere, or for any reason you do not wish to remain on our waiting list, please let me know immediately.

Please note that, in the event you are granted admission, you must be prepared to make a financial deposit of up to \$450.00 to hold your seat in the class. A summary of important information is enclosed to assist you in your planning.

Thank you for considering Loyola Law School.

Sincerely,

Anton Powell Mack Director of Admissions

Enclosures from the first of the first state of the

## Benjamin N. Cardozo School of Law/Yeshiva University

Jacob Burns Institute for Advanced Legal Studies

Office of Admissions

(212) 790-0274

February 15, 1995

Ms. Laura A. Tull 2730 Wisconsin Avenue N.W. Apartment 44 Washington, DC 20007

Dear Ms. Tull:

I, too, am pleased that you have been accepted to the Benjamin N. Cardozo School of Law for the session beginning August 1995, and I would be delighted to meet you before then. If you would like to visit the school, please call the Admissions Office a week in advance to arrange a personal visit to observe a class and tour the building.

In the meantime, I must advise you of several formalities that are necessary to secure your admission in the entering class. First, your admission is, of course, contingent upon satisfactory completion of undergraduate academic work which may still be in progress. It is a requirement of the American Bar Association that an **official transcript** documenting coursework and the receipt of your degree(s) must be on file. An official transcript constitutes a transcript certified by the issuing school and delivered in a sealed envelope directly to the law school no later than October 1, 1995. Copies of transcripts supplied by Law Services or student copies are not acceptable.

In order to hold your place in the entering class, we require an acceptance deposit of \$300 which is due in this office and postmarked by April 1, 1995. The check should be made payable to Yeshiva University and mailed to the Office of Admissions at the above address. This deposit is applied toward tuition. Should you decide not to enroll, you must notify the Office of Admissions in writing. The deposit is partially refundable if the school is notified of your decision as follows:

IF NOTIFIED ON OR BEFORE	REFUND
May 15th	\$200.00
June 26th	\$100.00
after June 26th	\$ 0.00

Brookdale Center. 55 Fifth Avenue. New York, NY 10003